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June 2025 Prayer Letter
Preaching Opportunities
I had the privilege of preaching my first sermon in Spanish at
Iglesia Bautista Esperanza. Due to illness among many in the
church, I also had the opportunity to lead two of the services this
month. We are very grateful to serve under the Henry family and
for the opportunities they give us to grow and serve in the church.
Please pray for us as we will be visiting a sister church an hour
away this Sunday.
English Classes
Thank you for your prayers as we started our English classes. We
are praising the Lord for the 21 students who attended the first
class! Many of them expressed interest in visiting the church. We
had the opportunity to present the gospel at the end of the class
and are praying that the Lord would work in the hearts of those
who attended. Please continue to pray with us over the next seven
weeks as these classes continue. 
Teenagers of Esperanza
Please pray with us for the teenagers at the church. With the start
of the new school year, several of them have been struggling in
their walk with the Lord. A few have stopped attending, and we
are praying for them as well. We are thankful for the opportunity
to disciple several of these young people and are praying that the
Lord will continue to grow their relationship with Him.

Praise the Lord for
opportunities to grow!
For those who attended
the English classes
For the teenagers at
Iglesia Bautista
Esperanza 
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